
Chesapeake Alliance. PO Box 5008, Chesapeake, VA 23324 

 
            
 
 

November 7, 2022 
 
 

Dear Members of Chesapeake City Council, Chesapeake Planning Commission, and the City 
Manager, 
 
As you know, the Chesapeake Alliance Leadership Circle is a pro-business group representing over 
eighty influential businesses leaders from over sixty companies in Chesapeake. 
 
We are currently evaluating many activities associated to city business, prioritizing those activities, 
then planning to work with the city to help advance pro-business initiatives.  One such initiative is that 
of the development the Coastal Virginia Commerce Park (currently known as the Frank T. Williams 
Farm).  
 
As you already know, the project is expected to bring millions, if not billions of dollars in investment, 
and create thousands of jobs in our MSA. 
 
The Coastal Virginia Commerce Park will attract businesses from all over the world to Virginia, and 
specifically, to Chesapeake. 
 
The project will draw companies from a variety of sectors including manufacturing, logistics and 
technology. 
 
It will expand tax revenues which will help to fund education, public safety, and transportation 
projects. 
 
Governor Youngkin and the Virginia Economic Development Partnership, understand that this project 
will have a positive transformational impact on our city, the region, and the Commonwealth as a 
whole. 
 
The principal reason for this letter is to advise the city of the collective voice of businesses who are 
members of the Chesapeake Alliance. 
 
We are in favor of establishing the Coastal Virginia Commerce Park. 
 
We appreciate your support in moving this project forward for our city. 
 
Sincerely, 

David Ropp     Dan Bell 
David K. Ropp, Chairman    Dan Bell, Executive Director 
 
All e-signatures are authorized and approved. 
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Authorized E-Signatures from Chesapeake Alliance Members: 
 
We the undersigned, as members of the Chesapeake Alliance are in strong support of the Coastal 
Virginia Commerce Park (aka The Williams Farm development). 

 

Shawn Avery, Rusty Bailey, Max Bartholomew, 
Sandra Baynes, Michael Benedetto, Bill Blankenship, 
Rhonda Bridgeman, Jeb Britt, Josi Brown, Diana Burke, 
Curtis Byrd, Derrick Carpinelli, Jennifer Carpinelli, 
Clyde Clark, Ellen Coley, Kevin Cosgrove, Claudia Cotton, 
Chris Crouch, Robert Culpepper, Clint Damuth, Phil Damuth, 
Neel Desai, Kimberly Frost, Ricardo Frost, Jeffrey Ganthner, 
Leon Garber, Chris Gullickson, Dave Hare, Amy Harris, 
Kim Hubbard, Owen Hubbard, Reese Jackson, 
William "Billy" Jones, John Kelly, Suzy Kelly, 
Jaime, Kennedy, Eric Keplinger, Robert Kinser, Mike Kos, 
Pete Kotarides, Jay Leftwich, Troy Lindsey, Catherine Magill, 
Clifford Magill, Stephanie Marioneaux MD, 
Harold Marioneaux, Jr., Vince Mastracco, Dawn Matheson, 
Thaler McCormick, JD Miles, Juan “Doc” Montero, 
John Murphy, Grady Palmer, Kristin Parkinson, 
Sanjay Patel, Teresa Peters, Brad Reaves, Thomas Retnauer, 
Patrick Reynolds, Lindsey Riddle Elliott, Season R. Roberts, 
Shane Roddy, Terri Ruby, Eddie Russell, Lacy Shirey, 
Doug Smith, Eric Stichler, Jeramy Stine, Barrett Stork, 
Malay Thakker, Tony Thiel, Chase Townsend, 
Karen Whitesell, Gilbert “Chip” Wirth, Riley Wirth, 
Kristi Wooten, Bill Young 


